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LEGISLATIVE UPDATE
Michael Buchele, MD, FAAEM

CAL/AAEM Board and Representative to the
CAL/ACEP Government Affairs Committee
(GAC)

Well, the new political year is off and running.  The
recent elections are behind us, the Governator is
hinting at re-election for himself (if the US Constitution
does not get changed in time for him to run for
President), and the state deficit still looms over
everything.  That being said, combined efforts by the
CMA, Cal/ACEP, Cal/AAEM, and others resulted
in the legislature passing (on a relatively fast track)
and the Governor signing SB 29, which corrects the
error made in the rush to budget last year that omitted
this $24.8 million of Proposition 99 Tobacco Tax
Revenue from being released to reimburse physicians
for uninsured care.  (This is now the fifth year in a row
that these allocations have been made for physicians
treating uninsured patients.)

As the new legislative year starts, the most oppressive
legislative offering so far appears to be AB 1321 (Yee),
which would prohibit hospital based physicians from
having the right to balance bill a patient they treated,
and would require the physician accept only what
the patients health care plan or its contracting medical
group decided to pay for the service rendered.  This
would effectively mean that any MD, who treats any
patient to whom he/she is not previously contractually
related, effectively now becomes a de facto “member”
of that patients health plan, and accepts what the plan
offers in payment, with their being no provision in this
bill to assure that the payment would be fair and be
paid in a timely fashion.  The physician would have to
contest each payment with each different health plan
if the MD felt that the payment was inadequate, and
there is no requirement for the health plan to negotiate
a fair compensation.  Much opposition has been raised
against this bill, and CMA, Cal/ACEP, Cal/AAEM,
and numerous County Medical Societies and
individual and group practice physicians have flooded
Yee’s office with numerous objections to this bill, so if
we are lucky, this bill will die a quick death.  But it

reminds us the need to beware of letting the legislature
dictate medical care and compensation without close
involvement with physicians and health care workers
in drafting such legislation.

On the following page is a list of those proposed bills
that are “on the radar screen” of Cal/ACEP, Cal/
AAEM, and CMA and which concern emergency
physicians.  Keep your eyes and ears peeled as these
bills begin their journey to become law.
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